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Dear Brethren, 
Mongolian church members took the opportunity to share Jesus with friends and family during the 
national holiday observed this month.   
Mongolian Mission Team 
Dennis and Charlotte Carrell 
Bill and Carolyn Cooper 

CHOIR ALTAD NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST CHURCH FEBRUARY 2024 REPORT 

Hello and greeting to the pastors, elders and members of churches of the same faith in the U.S. As for 
the church, this past month was filled with opportunities to share the gospel of Lord Jesus Christ. We, 
Mongolians, have a Tsagaan Sar or Lunar New Year holiday season in February and meet parents, 
siblings, relatives and friends during this. The folks at the church shared the gospel with them. We also 
visited the elderly members and their homes and invited the family members to the church. And when 
we got together back to the church everyone shared their stories and testimonies with the church. Since 
the beginning of the year, we have given a great importance to the gospel sharing. Before each services 
our folks tell their stories to whom they shared the gospel with, encouraging one another to do so. We 
praise God for answering to our prayers and bringing more people to the church. Some of the people 
who were excluded are coming back. A few who heard the gospel previously are also coming. We are so 
happy see them in the church. It’s the love of God that our members are growing in faith and have more 
desire to share the gospel. All the worship services on Wednesday and Sunday continued as normal. On 
Sunday morning we had studies from the book of 1 Corinthians, where it taught us about relationships in 
the church. On Wednesday evening we continued Bible study from the book of Mark. At the end of the 
service we briefly talk about the books we have studied so far. For instance, last week we discussed 
about the 21-40 chapters of Exodus. According to the Bible reading plan we are now on Numbers and 
Acts. The folks spoke and discussed about where they were on and what verses they didn’t understand.  
The pastor went to Inner Mongolia/China to meet and study Bible with brother Bulag for a-3 day trip. 
God has lit up a candle in Inner Mongolia and we pray that there would a true church there. Piano 
players in the church continued their services for the worship service and played hymns, learning new 
songs. On Tuesday and Wednesday they gather to practice. Niguulsel, 7, the pastor’s grandson is taking 
a piano class as well. So far he has learnt to play 2 songs and play them in the church. Sister 
Erdenesuren, 65, is also taking a piano class. She was taught 2 songs and play them in the church as 
well. Children’s Sunday School finished its fifth book and next book is being taught there. The church is 
praying for Summer Camp School this summer. The attendance for the Children’s Sunday school is 
sparse but consistent. We have 3 assistant teachers helping. They’re going to teach a few classes on their  
own soon. We went to Ulaanbaatar for Richheart Bible Institute twice this month. It’s a great time to 
enjoy the company of brethren from other churches and listen to classes by the pastors., growing in faith 
more.  We did visit and encourage the ones who were sick and will continue to maintain contact with 
them.  Thank you very much for making mention about us in your prayers and for your support. Grace 
and love of God always be overflown upon you. Pastor T. Altangadas  
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CHINGELTEI BAPTIST CHURCH FEBRUARY 2024 REPORT 

Greeting of a new day to our beloved brethren. Hope you have had a great winter. Last month we had a 
lady from Umnu-Gobi province, who has visited her relatives in UB for a month. She has been coming 
to church regularly during this time and said she would be back whenever she is in UB this summer. We 
are hopeful that she obtained some knowledge about the Lord. We also had two teenagers coming to 
church anew. One used to go to church when he was a little boy and he also attended the teenagers 
fellowship last time. The other came to church for the second time. And we pray that they both would be 
coming to church regularly. This past month we had our traditional buuz (steamed dumblings) 
fellowship, because it was Lunar new year holiday season. Everybody brought some buuz and cookies 
and dairy products from their feast tables, and enjoyed them together. And men’s and women’s 
fellowships were on where they exchanged gifts, which they crafted by themselves and prayed for one 
another. There 7 or 8 children have been coming for the Children’s Sunday School services. Some of 
them are not members yet. We pray they would make their decision soon. Our folks have been attending 
the Richheart Bible Institute and it was our turn cook for everybody there last month, which everyone 
from the church took part and helped. God be praised. We always appreciate everything you do for us 
out of your generosity. Special thanks to pastor Dennis, sister Charlotte, brother Bill and sister Carolyn. 
We keep everyone and all the churches in our prayers. Because they have shown us great testimonies of  
faith. Thank you for all your support. Love you all. Pastor Tumurkhuu 
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FAITH HOPE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST CHURCH FEBRUARY 2024 REPORT 

Hello and greeting of a Lunar New Year to you. Pastor Bayartnaran writes this letter on behalf of Faith 
Hope New Testament Baptist Church. All the services in the church have been going well this past 
month and our folks continued growing in the services they did, being strengthened in the teaching of 
Christ together. I’d like to say we appreciate always the brethren of the churches, who support our 
determination and effort. God bless you all. It’s been a very busy month for our folks this past February. 
Because it was a traditional Lunar New Year holiday season. We urged the brethren to be good witnesses 
of God to their relatives and loved ones, and everybody they meet during the festive season, showing the 
love of the Lord by being not just listeners of his word, but also being doers. Indeed, everyone in the 
church seemed very busy last month. All services were on. And at the end of the month we had a 
fellowship of burgers, not buuz. Everyone enjoyed the time together. It’s was a moment when every 
member fed not only their bodies, but also their souls. We could see how people in the area took note 
about us for being consistent about the church gathering. Yet, some of them still haven’t got the courage 
to come in. We’re continuously praying for our relatives, people we know that they would come to Jesus 
and get saved. Because some of them know where we are and what we do, but they procrastinate their 
decision to come because of many pricks in their lives. Sometimes we have to focus on bearing much 
fruit and doing things in front of us right, rather than thinking far ahead. Much appreciate the brethren 
who support this patience and labour of us. We thank our God for your provision for us, so that we can 
pay for utilities and needs we have. God be praised.  

Colosians 3:23-24 And whatsoever ye do, do it heartily, as to the Lord, and not unto men;  
Knowing that of the Lord ye shall receive the reward of the inheritance: for ye serve the Lord Christ. 

! !  

! !  
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НАЛАЙХ NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST CHURCH FEBRUARY 2024 REPORT 

Hello and greeting to dear brethren of the same faith! This past month was filled with joy and energy for 
us. As for the faith everything went as it should be. In the first part of the month, there was a Lunar New 
Year holiday season called Tsagaan Sar. This a great feast and period when we meet family members, 
relatives, elders and friends. Obviously, it’s financially a bit burdensome, but it’s also a great opportunity 
for us to tell everybody how we’ve been doing and what we’ve been up to. Especially, this year we, my 
family, were able to meet and visit those ones who we haven’t seen for a long, long time. The second 
day of the feast was on Sunday. The church met and worshipped God as ever. Normally you don’t expect 
many would come to church, which is a sort of an indication of where you are when it comes to faith. 
We were so proud our church, the members. We had a buuz fellowship afterwards. Many children and 
adults attended making a great memory, according to many members. Our elderly member Baasanjav 
has an health issue and soon he’ll be having a course of therapy. He’s the most elderly one in the church. 
Please keep him in your prayers. Because any sickness or pain severely affects to elderly ones. This 
month we had a fellowship with young people from Richheart church. The purpose was to get right 
testimonies or examples for our young people. They enjoyed it a lot. As for our family, there is a great 
news. We’re expecting our next child in next September. Thank you for all your prayers for my family. 
Children’s Sunday school was on as normal and children were coming continually, giving us much 
encouragement. Our women had their fellowship and everyone came, enjoying each other’s company. 
They set a great example in the church. We serve and meet in a very comfortable and warm place thanks 
to your support. We greatly appreciate you for remaining with us all the time. It’s my dream to meet 
everyone who support the mission in Nalaikh, in the Kingdom and have a fellowship there. Thank you 
for reading this letter. Pastor Ts.Zanabazar 

/Tsagaan Sar/Lunar New Year Service and fellowship/ 
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OGIINUUR BAPTIST CHURCH FEBRUARY 2024 REPORT 
  

Greeting on behalf of Ogiinuur church to the brethren. This 
past month we had many guests for Lunar Holiday season. We 
also in turn visited many families as well, which made me feel 
that now I’ve became one of them in the town. In countryside 
they have a long holiday season and I have managed to share 
the gospel with some of them. Last two months it was very 
difficult and dangerous to go UB for Bible Institute because of 
road conditions, because it snowed a lot. We were so thankful 
to God for bringing us back before the Sunday service every 
time. Life of herders in countryside seems to be very difficult 
and have lost many of their livestock. We have had a few in 
the church. Grace of our Lord Jesus be with you always. Amen. Pastor Tuuvshin 

YARMAG NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST CHURCH FEBRUARY 2024 REPORT 

Yarmag New Testament Baptist church in Ulaanbaatar greets sister churches of the same faith in the 
U.S. Our worship services and other activities to God were filled with a spirit of learning and effort from 
the folks here. Everyone continue making reading and learning from God’s Word, putting our focus on 
things of God. We have had bible studies from the book of Luke, 1 Corinthians and Revelation. As it 
says in Colosians 3:17, “And whatsoever ye do in word or deed, do all in the name of the Lord Jesus, 
giving thanks to God and the Father by him.” we strive to not take our eyes from His word in every 
aspect of our lives and make it the standard of this life on earth. Members continued attending the 
Richheart Bible Institute. The morning Bible study with fellow pastors went well this past month. We 
kept one goal and desire with regards to the mission in China/Inner Mongolia. The family of brother 
Tseren-Ochir has moved their memberships from Richheart to Yarmag. This past month was a period of 
Lunar Year holiday season and it was an opportunity to meet relatives and share the gospel with them. 
We praise God for all the opportunities and everything He did for the church. We keep you in our 
prayers. Pastor G. Erdenbayar, 

RICHHEART NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST CHURCH FEBRUARY 2024 REPORT 

In the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, the brethren greet sister churches of the same faith and Happy 
Lunar New Year! In the beginning of this past month, we had a church business meeting and reviewed 
what had been done in 2023. And the church also appointed members for certain duties and we are truly 
thankful for the services they provide for God, praying for even more faithful services. On the eve of 
Tsagaan Sar/Lunar New Year, we honored the elders and presented them with small gifts. Some of them 
got ill and were not able to come to church, so we sent members to visit them with gifts. We pray for 
well being of the elderly members. We are so thankful to God for those who have been coming 
faithfully. Mid-month, it was Tsagaan Sar holiday season and the brethren in the church greeted each 
other in a traditional way and pastor Erdenebayar invited everyone to his home for a festive meal on 
Wednesday and the following Sunday. We greatly enjoyed the fellowship, meal and buuz/steamed 
dumplings. We appreciated the hospitality that the pastor and his family provided. God watch over the 
pastor and his family. As a tradition, we held a buuz fellowship in the church. The folks put on 
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traditional outfits and brought some buuz from their homes to shared it with everybody there. It was 
enjoyable time. On the last Sunday morning fellowship time, members share their testimonies with the 
rest in their turn. It was Zulzaya’s turn to share her testimony with the church and we were happy to 
know more about her. She’s been member since 2000, one of the first members and her parents and her 
brother are still members. She worked at Macedonian Service Foundation as a Bible translator, got 
married and still coming with her oldest daughter. We continue praying for church attendance and the 
registration of the church. We keep churches not only in Mongolia, but also in other countries, the U.S., 
and brother Bulag in China. We pray for the finance, faith and the growth. We keep Bill Cooper and 
Carolyn Cooper in our prayers for their protection, health and therapy, as well as pastor Dennis Dee 
Carrell and Charlotte Carrell and their service and health. We appreciate very much the sister churches 
in the U.S., that keep us in prayers and support us financially. God bless you all and make you blessings 
to many! Report written by: S. Saranbaatar, Secretary at Richheart Baptist Church 

February highlights in pictures: Buuz fellowship in deel 
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